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ANNUAL REPORT OF 
CARADON GATEWAY COMMUNITY NETWORK AREA PANEL (CNP) 

 
Over the last year, CNP meetings have been held online. They have enjoyed excellent 
attendance and input from the 11 Town and Parish Councils, as well as from the five 
Cornwall Councillors in this network area. Meetings have provided members with an 
excellent forum to share best practise and debate common issues.  
 
The CNP continues to provide a positive platform to engage with the police, and the Sector 
Inspector has attended all meetings. The invaluable work being carried out by Derek Holley 
and the members of the Saltash Area Road Safety Group (SARS) has been recognised, with 
regular SARS reports to the Panel.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chair: Cllr Hilary Frank, Cornwall Council Vice-Chair : Cllr Gary Davis, Torpoint Town Council 

Cornwall Councillors: 

Cornwall Councillor Kate Ewert  Rame Peninsula & St Germans Division 

Cornwall Councillor Hilary Frank  Saltash Essa Division 

Cornwall Councillor Sheila Lennox-Boyd Saltash Tamar Division 

Cornwall Councillor John Tivnan Torpoint Division 

Cornwall Councillor Martin Worth Saltash Trematon & Landrake Division 

Town and Parish Councils: 

Antony Parish Council Botus Fleming Parish Council 

Landrake with St Erney Parish Council Landulph Parish Council  

Maker with Rame Parish Council Millbrook Parish Council 

Saltash Town Council Sheviock Parish Council 

St Germans Parish Council St John Parish Council 

Torpoint Town Council  

Regular Attendees and Cornwall Council Officers: 

Sector Inspector Rupert Engley Devon & Cornwall Police 

Derek Holley SARS (Saltash Area Road Safety)  

Will Glassup Highways Manager, CORMAC  

Louise Wood Service Director for Planning & Sustainable 
Development, Cornwall Council  

Catherine Thomson Community Link Officer, Cornwall Council 

Lisa Grigg Communities Support Assistant,  
Cornwall Council 
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The 4 CNP priorities agreed in June were : 

• Climate Change and Environmental Sustainability 

• A38 

• Air Quality, with specific reference to Tideford and Landrake. 

• Water Transport  
 
Given the priority given to the issue, the CNP agreed to create the Cornwall Gateway 
Climate Change Network, which has met twice and has also had a separate meeting with 
Cornwall Council’s Nature Recovery team. This network comprises representatives from all 
Town and Parish Councils in the CNP, in addition to representatives from active groups such 
as Cornwall Climate Care. 
 
In addition, a focus session was arranged in November to take a deep delve into the topic of 
health and care. Following the success of this focus session, it is hoped that other single-
issue focus sessions will be arranged in the future, capacity allowing, 
 
This year, we welcomed Will Glassup as the new Highways Manager to the CNP and his 
input, support and guidance has been invaluable. At the last CNP meeting, all welcomed the 
news that the Community Network highways scheme was to be relaunched, with a budget 
of £57,000 per annum for 3 years.  
 
Finally: thanks and praise for Catherine Thomson (Community Link Officer) and Lisa Grigg 
(Communities Support Assistant) for their excellent, dedicated work over the past year. The 
achievements of the CNP are in large part due to their dedication, insight and excellence. 
 
Dates for 2022 meetings: 

• Wednesday 16 March 

• Wednesday 15 June 

• Wednesday 14 September 

• Wednesday 7 December 
 
 
 

Councillor Hilary Frank, 
CNP Chair, 
Representing Saltash Essa on Cornwall Council  


